Anglican/Episcopal

By T. Patrick Milas. Convener

ACTIVITY REPORT: BUSINESS MEETING NOTES

June 15, 2018

PRESENT: Mitze Budde (Virginia Theological Seminary), Karen Madigan (Virginia Theological Seminary), Yvonne Beever (Seminary of the Southwest), Jennifer Woodruff-Tait (Christian History Institute), Patrick Milas (previously of Princeton Theological Seminary; now of New Brunswick Theological Seminary) and Elizabeth Mwangi (University of Nairobi)

- Members of the Anglican/Episcopal Denominational Group met at 5:30 p.m.
- · Patrick Milas volunteered to serve as convener.
- · Institutional and individual updates:

Virginia Theological Seminary is thriving. Library staff are excited for the bicentennial celebration. They have been working through the Lewis collection. VTS is currently in the process of curriculum review. Seminary of the Southwest's fundraising campaign to renovate the Library is underway; ground-breaking may be next summer. There are updated library policies. The catalog has been updated with OCLC. The Episcopal Archives are to be relocated downtown.

Princeton Theological Seminary's Anglican professor, Gordon Graham, has retired. Heath Dewrell is teaching Anglican studies courses. Kara Slade has joined the Episcopal Church at Princeton as Theologian-in-Residence.

Jennifer Woodruff-Tait plans to teach Anglican history this year. Elizabeth Mwangi is a library science student. She is thinking about starting a church library.

- The Group wishes to sponsor a worship service next year.
- Patrick Milas will contact Christine Fruin (ATLA) about next steps for sponsoring an Anglican/Episcopal service as part of the

2019 ATLA annual meeting in Vancouver, BC. A version of this report will be submitted to Roger Morales, Member Programs Librarian (ATLA).